  LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 28 June  2022 
held at Bertha Park High School

commencing at 19:30
PRESENT
George Black (GB) – Chair
Frank Stevenson (FS) (Vice Chair)
Alison Hood (AH)
Iain Matheson (IM)
John Bowman (JB)
John Andrews (JA)
APOLOGIES
Elizabeth Comrie
Alistair Godfrey
Moira Hutchinson
IN ATTENDANCE
Councillor C Mc Laren (CM)
Councillor I James (IJ)
Councillor G Laing (GL)
Number of public attending:  8
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies had been received from Elizabeth Comrie, Moira Hutchison and Alistair Godfrey.
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
Acceptance of the Minutes of the 24th May 2022 meeting was agreed, proposed and seconded by FS & JB.
3. MATTERS ARISING
i. Roads Issues. JB is to have a meeting with a member of the PKC Roads Dept. to discuss a number of problems affecting roads in the Luncarty area. He would be happy to be contacted by anybody else with concerns that they would like investigated. 

GL commented that it would be useful, following the Council elections, for there to be a reappraisal of the priorities for action on roads problems. Action for JB 
ii. Core path at Cramflat Farm. IJ had followed this up and said that the viability of this and the rest of the core path network was under detailed consideration.
iii. Uneven slabs on footpath over railway bridge. GB noted that cones had been placed there, which made things difficult for pedestrians. He would follow this up. Action GB
4.    COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 
The meeting was attended by officers J Longden and S Band. They explained that, even though they were based at Pitlochry, they dealt with issues in our area. However, anything of an emergency nature would be attended to by police from Perth. There were no particular problems in our CC area, but we were advised to take care in particular with how we dealt with used cooking oil, which had become the subject of criminal activity. There were also discussions or problems created by youths on the school roof

5.     (a)  PLANNING UPDATE
IM said that there had been no new applications for our area, but it was regrettable that the CC had not been consulted about an application by GS Brown for the removal of a condition that requires the developer to provide plans for a second new access route from/to Luncarty South before more than 300 houses are occupied. It was decided that the CC should register our objection to this application and IM would do this.
GB said that, in this context, he was continuing to press the Scottish Government to build an over bridge connecting the bus stops on the A9 at Redgorton.

(b) TREASURERS REPORT
MH had forwarded the information that the current balance is £483.09 
6. CTLR
BAM Nuttall had established a framework for considering proposals for community benefit schemes. This would be done by a specially established group and the Community Council would be represented on this group by GB. Ideas could be put forward to them. GL suggested that the souterrain that had been discovered by the archaeologists working at the Broxy Iron Age fort could and should be preserved and moved to a permanent site.
7. 
CORRESPONDENCE
IM referred to an online questionnaire received from a body called ‘The Association for Planning Democracy.’ After discussion, it was agreed that this would not be completed.
          We had been notified that the next election for community councils would take place in November of this year.
8.     CORE PATHS 
   No new matters had arisen.
9.     OTHER BUSINESS
         Two residents from The Crescent described the problems that they have been experiencing with the sewage system connected with their properties. Scottish Water had investigated the problem, without any apparent success, but had suggested that the residents themselves would be liable for the cost of any work needing to be done. This seemed unsatisfactory. However, at present the problem seemed to have been resolved.
FS mentioned that plans for the Active Travel Route from Stanley to Luncarty continued to be developed, but it will be some time before work gets started on constructing the route due to the funding and legal hurdles that require to be overcome.

JA referred to the proposals for diverting the traffic when the repairs to the railway bridge are to be carried out late in July. It seemed illogical that traffic should be re routed via Stanley and an inadequate minor road when there was a much better and more direct route to join the A9 at Newmill. He would follow this up with the Roads Dept. at PKC. Action JA
10. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Tuesday 23 August 2022 
(Meeting closed at 21.05)

 
 
